
Town of Jackson Town Board Meeting 

August 14, 2018 

 

The Town Board of the Town of Jackson met on August 14, 2018 at 1:05 pm at the Town Hall for a 

special Town Board meeting. 

 

PRESENT:      

• Jay Skellie……………………….. Supervisor     

• Mike Nolan……………………… Councilman     

• Travis Rea……………………….. Councilman  

• Carol Rich……………………….. Councilwoman      

• Edward Rouse…………………… Councilman 

• Sean Carney………………………Highway Superintendent (arrived at end of meeting) 

• Tammy Skellie-Gilbert………….. Town Clerk 

 

Also Present:  Dick Farrell, The Eagle 

 

 

The purpose of this meeting was to discuss plans for Jackson’s Town Court following the untimely 

passing of Justice Carl Ackley on August 9, 2018. The Honorable Vito Caruso, District Administrative 

Judge for the Fourth Judicial District has assigned Fort Ann Town Justice Dane L. Clark to hear and 

determine matters pending before Jackson Town Court for the period of August 14, 2018 through 

December 31, 2018 unless sooner terminated by Administrative Order. 

 

RESOLUTION #69-18 

A motion by Council[man] Rea, seconded by Councilwoman Rich; Resolution passed 5-0, to 

compensate Justice Dane L. Clark with the remaining salary that Justice Ackley would have been 

paid in 2018. 

 

The elected position of the Town Justice will need to be on the November ballot. Both the Republican 

and Democratic Caucuses have been scheduled for Saturday, September 8, 2018 at the Town Hall. The 

Republican Caucus will start at 9 am. The Democratic Caucus will start at 10 am. Both will be short 

meetings so arrive on time.  

 

Any resident of the Town who is interested in running for the Justice position on either the Republican 

or Democratic line should contact the following person and submit a Letter of Intent: 

• Republican party – contact John Patterson 518-692-7920 

• Democratic party – contact Ted Berndt 518-321-4033 

 

If a Town resident is with another party, please contact Washington County Board of Elections 

immediately at 518-746-2180, as time to get on the November ballot is extremely limited. 

 



A legal degree is NOT required to run for Town Justice. However, training for a newly elected Justice 

WILL be required and held December 3-7, 2018 in Albany. If interested or seeking more information, 

please contact the Town Clerk so she can connect you with Matt Chivers of the Fourth Judicial District.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 1:25 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

           

Tammy Skellie-Gilbert, RMC 

      Town Clerk 

 

 

[Correction in bold] 


